Town of Stonington Conservation Commission Minutes of a Regular Meeting held on June 24, 2019 Police Station Community Meeting Room, 173 South Broad Street, Pawcatuck, CT

- 1. Call to order Chairman Stuart Cole called the meeting to order at 7:08PM. Sheila Lyons, Jim Kading, and Stephanie Hayes-Houlihan. Members Ben Baldwin, Jim Friedlander, and Michael Schefers were absent. No members of the public were present. Angela Daughtry of the Westerly Sun attended.
- 2. Review of Town developments and Proposals. There were no developments or proposals to review.
- 3. Old Business Old business was not discussed, however, other local meetings were discussed which included the Greenway, Smiler's Wharf and its impact on the local boating industry, also preservation of wetlands with this plan, and impact of housing in flood zone during hurricanes. Stephanie discussed the plastic ban in Stonington and its impact on businesses.
- 4. **Mail Review**: Received the St. Michael's First Student \$170.00 bill, which will be given to the town finance department for payment out of the Conservation Committee funds.
- 5. **Review of Draft minutes** from previous meeting was not accomplished because they were unavailable for review. They will be reviewed at the next Conservation Committee meeting.
- 6. Adjournment Jim Kading made a motion to adjourn at 8:15 pm. Passed unanimously.

Minutes taken by Jim Kading and submitted by

Ben Baldwin

Secretary, Town of Stonington Conservation Commission

Approved at a Regular meeting on 7/22/2019.